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Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 

 
September 
Sept 17 -- SHOW DAY for the Rollin' Oldies 
30th Car Show.  River Park, 1235 E Grant, 
Lebanon.  Come at 7am to help set up.  
Registration starts at 9am with trophies at 
3pm. 
 
Sept 17 – Gathering Show and Shine, 9am-
3pm, Gathering Church, 5050 NE Elliot Circle, 
Corvallis 
 
Sept 24 -- Special Memorial gathering for Jack 
Davis at the Lebanon American Legion, 1pm-
3pm. 
 
Sept 24-25 -- 16th annual Salem Roadster 
Show and Unique Street & Car Culture Car 
Show at the Oregon State Fairgrounds, 2330 
17th St. NE, Salem.  9am-6pm Saturday, 9am-
5pm Sunday, $15.00 (good for both shows).  
 
Sept 24-25    Roseburg Swap Meet & Car 
Show.  Car show is only on Sunday.  Douglas 
County Fairgrounds, $5.00 
 
Sept  25 -- Jordan Chicken Run/HAM DINNER 
for 2022 at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic 
Church, 39043 Jordan Rd, Scio.  Dinner is 
served from 10am-3pm. Come early and park 
your cars for the car show or fly in and land 
on the 2,800 ft. grass runway of Gillette Field 
(OR51).  ONLY 2000 meals are available this 
year.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For the people who have not gone to this 
event yet this is a one of a kind thing you will 
never forget. 
 
October 
Oct 4 -- Rollin’ Oldies General Meeting.  
Halloween brown-bag raffle.  
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ROLLIN' OLDIES GENERAL MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 6, 2022 

 
President Dave Faller brought the meeting to 
order at 7:05 PM.  He then led us in the flag 
salute. 
 
Richard Gates was introduced to the Club.  As 
a new member he owns a 1982 El Camino.  
New members Jeff and Brenda Hetterle own a 
1968 Pontiac Firebird. 
 
Secretary Lorna Sebastian asked if there were 
any corrections or additions to the minutes.  
There were none so the minutes were 
accepted.  The club then celebrated birthdays 
and anniversaries in song. 
 
There were 59 members present at the 
meeting. 
 
Treasurer Linda Meredith gave the financial 
report.  We still owe for the dumpster, dash 
plaques, and trophies. 
 



  Carol Hood announced that there were 15 
members at the Salem Council meeting.  They 
will have one more meeting this year. 
 
Tuesday we will have a Car Show walk 
through.  Please be present at 5:00PM to go 
over where things will be set up and meet 
your committee heads.  On the Saturday of 
the show please be there at 7:00 AM. 
 
On the 24th there will be a memorial for Jack 
Davis. 
 
Applications to be part of the Veteran’s 
parade need to be in as soon as possible.  You 
will find them online. 
 
Lou Dupuis wants to be told if you are not 
getting the newsletter.  Please contact him as 
soon as possible.  The months of November 
and December a newsletter will not be mailed 
out. 
 
Derek Hutchison was chosen for the car of the 
month. 
 
At the car show please wear your name tag. 
 
Next meeting we will have a Halloween bag 
night raffle. 
 
Children and babies sock are needed.  The 
club has plenty of adults. 
 
The Club voted and passed that we give the 
Honor Guard at the Club Show $50.00. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Lorna Sebastian, Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Club Nominations:  Volunteers Needed 
 
The following positions will be open for 
nominations at the upcoming meetings.  
Voting will be at the December meeting. 
 
--Treasurer 
--Historian 
--Cruise Master 
--Hospitality 
--Newsletter 
 
If you are interested, please contact the 
current office holder to learn more.  If you 
know someone you think would be good for 
the job, let them know.   
 
 
 
 

Car of the Month, Derek and Melody 
Hutchinson’s 1955 Chevy 

 

 
 
I headed over to buy my dream car with my 
sister last September 11, 2021 from Just Used 
Cars in Bend on Division.  Derek was at the 
Millersburg car show.  The interior and the car 
were in excellent condition.  So far Derek and I 
have gone to Kool April Nites, Puyallup, and 
Hot August Nights.  We won a Trophy in 
Florence in June and have been to many 
 
 

Halloween Raffle 
 
The October meeting will have a Halloween-
theme brown bag raffle.  Please bring an item 
for the raffle.  Costumes appreciated but not 
necessary. 
 
 
 



 

First Friday, Lebanon, August 5 
Photos by DJ Freeman 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

car shows this summer with our friends the 
Walters, Phillips, and Hillary’s. We joined 
Rollin’ Oldies and we’re having lots of fun. 
 

 
 
 

Millersburg Car Show 
Photos by Tom Hinckley 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



  

October Birthdays 
Stephen Sebastian     2 
Dennis Bosworth     9 
Lynn Hinckley                16 
Oren Swanson-Coe                                19 
Daniel Miner Jr.    23 
Jan Miner    30 
 
October Anniversaries 
Bob and Betty Weidner    7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September Birthdays 
Cynthia Freeman   12 
Dale Newcomb   12 
Doranna Morris   17 
Lorna White                18 
Linda Faller    20 
D J Freeman                24 
Jim Stinson    28 
 
September Anniversaries 
Lou and Donna DuPuis    4 
Dick and Jan Wetzel     7 
Kevin and Rose McVeigh    4 
 
 

 

MY INCREDIBLE DISCOVERY 
By Neal Hubbard 

 
(file photo) 

When I was young, 21or 22, I purchased a 
1951 Chevrolet coupe. I was selling 
my car and needed to replace it, or I'd be on 
foot.  I saw an ad in the paper describing an 
eleven-year-old Chev with a new motor for 
sale. The seller let me take it for a test drive 
and I liked it because it ran so well. He wanted 
$350 for it; I gave him the money and it was 
mine! 
 
The back story was:  the owner was the head 
engine builder at Lane Auto Parts in Eugene. 
He built and installed the engine as a car for 
his daughter to drive.  Soon after that, he 
found out she started dating an ex-con that 
was just released.  He told her "If you don't 
quit dating him I'll sell your car and you'll be 
on your own".  Well, she didn't stop dating 
him, so he sold me the car! 
 
The car was in pretty nice shape.  The engine 
was a 271 Jimmy strait six out of a truck.  He 
totally redid that engine plus he balanced and 
blueprinted it. The thing had plenty of power 
and it ran smooth and quiet. The trans was a 
Chev three-on-the-tree.  I drove the little Chev 
for about a year until I happened to see a 
1958 Chevrolet I just had to have.  I sold my 
little 51 to a guy in Eugene.  My wife and I 
later left Eugene and settled in Benton 
County. 
 
Fast-forward to 2022; we went to the car 
show in Independence this week-end. 
I was walking around looking at all the cars, 
and I spotted a 51 Chev coupe.  It was red, 
 
 

 
 
 

not two-tone green like my old Chevy. I found 
the owner.  We talked about his car, and low 
and behold, we discovered it used to be mine 
60 years ago!!!  I had sold it to his dad back 
then, and now it was his.  He told me it now 
had 94k miles on that engine. I could hardly 
believe after such a long time we would meet 
again! 
 



 

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 
  

 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 541-409-6460 
 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 541-924-0620 
 

 
Hospitality:  Dottie Anderson      541-974-6604 
 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-905-3709 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   
7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  
lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  
 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Dan Miner       541-409-3111 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Linda Meredith     541-570-1797 
 

 
Acting Historian: Dottie Anderson 541-974-
6604                 
 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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